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Dear First Minister,

I am writing with regards to the funding allocated to Snowdonia National Park Authority.

In the letter I sent you dated 22 July 2019 I highlighted the fact that the proposed half a million cut
in funding from your Welsh Government poses one of the greatest threats to the continued
operation of our world famous National Park.  Indeed, as you will recall, it is foreseen that the 11%
reduction in funding would, for example, result in paths on Snowdon not being repaired; closure of
all three information centres; the end of the Sherpa bus; closure of public toilets; loss of staff; and
serious questions about the financial robustness of the Authority.

As I have explained in previous correspondence the above changes are a major threat to the
Authority’s ability to achieve your Welsh Government’s priorities for national parks in Wales, such
as the expectation in Valued and Resilient: The Welsh Government’s Priorities for Areas of
Outstanding Natural Beauty and National Parks, for Authorities to encourage, provide for and
manage responsible outdoor recreation opportunities, and working towards the provision of fit for
purpose places and facilities which are consistent in standard with the spectacular landscapes they
serve. 

Having read the letter you sent me dated 13 August 2019, I welcome our common recognition of
the value of our Parks in protecting  our landscapes, supporting farming, and promoting biodiversity
and tourism.  However, your apparent hesitation to explain how the Authority can achieve your
priorities for National Parks with your proposed £500,000 cut causes me to question why when you
recognise the value of the Authority, your Welsh Government is considering a reduction which
would directly undermine the responsibilities undertaken by the National Park.
 

[Cont...]



[Cont...]

You have noted in your letter to me that ‘Any additional protection for the Parks can only be
provided by reductions in the budgets of other services’.  Undoubtedly, I do not believe that I have
asked for additional protection. As a minimum, what I am pursuing is assurances that you will not
allow the finance allocated to Snowdonia National Park Authority to be cut any further, and
therefore, not pursue the half a million cut.  I believe that the information I have provided clearly
proves why this needs to be the case.  As such, I would be grateful if you could expedite the
consideration of the financial information provided to you by the Authority so that greater clarity
about future funding can be given urgently. Indeed, it is not only the continued operation of the
National Park which is at risk here, but the excellent reputation of the area which is at the heart of
the Welsh tourist industry. 

Yours sincerely

Janet Finch-Saunders AM/AC
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